U.S. Army Military History Institute 950 Soldiers Drive Carlisle Barracks, PA 17013-5021 16 Mar 2012

HUNGARY (Since 1914)

A Working Bibliography of MHI Sources

CONTENTS

WWI.....p.1 Between World Wars....p.2 WWII Era -General Sources.....p.3 -Allied Control Commission.....p.4 -Recovery of Crown Jewels, 1945.....p.4 Since 1945.....p.5

WORLD WAR I

Austria. War Dept and Mil Archive. <u>Austria-Hungary's Last War, 1914-1918</u>. Wash, DC: AWC, 1932. D539.O813.

Bandholtz, Harry H. Papers. Arch. U.S. representative on Allied commission in Hungary.

- Erdely, John P. "Stephen Tisza and Hungarian War Government: A Study of Tisza and the Opposition during the First World War." PhD dss, NYU, 1972. 251 p. DB953.E73.
- Glaise-Horstenau, Edmund, & Kiszling, Rudolf, editors. <u>Osterreich-Ungarns Letzter Krieg, 1914-1918</u>.
 8 vols. Vienna: Militarwissenschaftlichen Mitteilungen, 1938. D539.O8.
 See English translations of excerpts done at the U.S. Army War College, Wash, DC, 1933. (D539.O813).

Great Britain. War Office. <u>The Austro-Hungarian Forces in the Field</u>. London, May 1917. 232 p. UA672.A95. Also 4th edition (Mar 1918); intelligence-gathered orders of battle.

<u>Handbook of the Austro-Hungarian Army in War, June, 1918</u>. London, Jun 1918. 188 p.+ foldout plates. D539.G7.

- Kann, Robert A., et al, editors. <u>The Hapsburg Empire in World War I</u>. Boulder, CO: East European Quarterly, 1977. 247 p. DB86.7.H3. Collected essays.
- Lucas, J.S. <u>Austro-Hungarian Infantry 1914-1918</u>. London: Almark, 1973. 111 p. D539.L83. Guide to uniforms, equip & org; extensively illus.
- MacDonald, Charles. Papers. Arch. American Red Cross doctor in Budapest and Vienna, 1914-15.
- Maurer, John H. "The Austro-Hungarian Army and the First World War." Student paper, Fletcher School of Law and Diplomacy, Feb 1978. 131 p. D539.M32.
- _____. "The Pre-War Military Collaboration of the Austro-Hungarian and German General Staffs and the July Crisis of 1914." Student paper, Harvard, Jan 1977. 75 p. D539.M36.
- Szende, Zoltan. <u>Die Ungarn im Zusammenbruch, 1918: Feldheer/Hinterland</u>. Oldenburg, Germany: Schulzesche, 1931. 227 p. DB955.S85. Collapse and return of Hungarian forces.
- Windischgraetz, Lajos. <u>My Memoirs</u>. NY: Houghton Mifflin, 1921. 356 p. D512.W52. Hungarian diplomat in war cabinet.

BETWEEN WORLD WARS

- "Army Organization in Hungary." Military Gazette [Canadian] (28 Feb 1939): pp. 6-7. Per.
- Bell, Raymond E., Jr. "Battleground Burgenland." <u>MHQ</u> (Summer 2004): pp. 6271. Per. Post war contest (communist vs right wing) for province bordering Hungary.
- "Das Neue Ungarische Wehrgesetz." Deutsche Wehr (9 Mar 1939): pp. 170-171. Per.
- Hofer, Cuno. "La Nouvelle Armee Hongroise." <u>Revue Mil Suisse</u> (Apr 1920): pp. 179-85. Per.
- Simontsits, Attila, & Kovendy, Karoly. <u>Harchung...1920-1945: A Hazaert Mindhalalig</u>. Toronto: Hungarian Veterans, 1975. 322 p. DB925.5.H37. A pictorial.
- U.S. Army. General Staff College. <u>Summary of the Estimate on Austria, Hungary and Czechoslovakia</u>. Committee No 10, Intelligence Course, USAWC, Wash, DC, 24 Sep 1919. 18 p. AWCFile #57-10. Arch.

See also 1920 report, File #183-9.

WORLD WAR II-General Sources

- Gosztony, Peter. <u>Der Kampf um Budapest, 1944/45</u>. Munchen: Schnell & Steiner, 1964. 87 p. D765.562.B8.G6.
- _____. "The Hungarian Antifascist Movement in the Soviet Union During the Second World War." Translation of article in <u>Militargeschichtliche Mitteilungen</u> (No 1, 1972). Typescript, Carlisle Barracks, Jun 1979. 21 p. D756.56.G6.
- Kallay, Miklos. <u>Hungarian Premier: A Personal Account of a Nation's Struggle in the Second World</u> <u>War</u>. NY: Columbia, 1954. 518 p. D765.56.K3.
- Kapronczay, Karoly. <u>Refugees in Hungary: Shelter From Storm During World War II</u>. [Translated by Eva Barcza-Bessenvev] Buffalo, NY: Matthias Corvinus, 1999. 248 p. DB955.K33.
- Kertesz, Stephen D. <u>Diplomacy in a Whirlpool: Hungary Between Nazi Germany and Soviet Russia</u>. South Bend, IN: Notre Dame, 1953. 273 p. DB948.K47.
- Madej, Victor, ed. <u>Southeastern Europe Axis Orders of Battle</u>. Allentown, PA: Game Marketing, 1982. 60 p. UA646.S682.
- Marriot, Peter. "What Happened to Raoul Wallenberg? <u>Military Illustrated</u> (Mar 2006): pp. 40-44 & 46-47. Per.
- Ogden, Alan. <u>Through Hitler's Back Door: SOE Operations in Hungary, Slovakia, Romania, and</u> <u>Bulgaria 1939-1945</u>. South Yorkshire, England: Pen & Sword Military, 2010. 284 p. D810.S7.O43.
- Shtemenko, S.M. <u>The Last Six Months: Russia's Final Battles...</u> [Translated from the Russian] Garden City, NY: Doubleday, 1977. 435 p. D764.S48. See esp Chap 7 of this memoir by Soviet GHQ officer.
- Soros, Tivadar. <u>Masquerade: Dancing around Death in Nazi-occupied Hungary</u>. [Translation of <u>Maskerado ĉirkaŭ la Morto</u> byHumphrey Tonkin] NY: Arcade, 2001. 275 p. DS135.H93.S6713.
- Tucker-Jones, Anthony. "The Führer's Last Gasp." <u>Military Illustrated</u> (Sep 2006): pp. 16-23. Per. Operation "Spring Awakening," Lake Balaton.
- U.S. Army Service Forces. <u>Civil Affairs Handbook, Hungary</u>. ASF Manual M-369, 1943. ca 350 p. D802.H9.C58.

3 pts bound together cover money/banking, agriculture & labor.

- U.S. National Archives. <u>Guide to the Collection of Hungarian Political and Military Records</u>, 1909-45. Wash, DC: NARS, 1972. 20 p. CD3028.H9.U54
- U.S. War Dept. General Staff, G-2. <u>Combat Estimate, Hungary</u>. Wash, DC, 1 Aug 1940. 14 p. File #236-D-Hungary-C2, Arch
- _____. <u>Order of Battle and Handbook of the Hungarian Armed Forces</u>. Wash, DC, 1944. 155 p. UA829.H85.
- Ziemke, Earl F. <u>Stalingrad to Berlin: The German Defeat in the East</u>. Wash, DC: OCMH, 1968. 549 p. D764.Z493.
- Zwack, Peter B. "Budapest, 1944-45: Bloody Contest of Wills." ." In <u>City Fights: Selected Histories</u> of Urban Combat From World War II to Vietnam. NY: Ballantine, 2003. pp. 172-95. U167.5.S7.C58.

WORLD WAR II-Allied Control Commission

Only brief mention of the commission in Hungary appears in numerous pubs on Allied mil govt. As examples, see indexes in these books:

- Holborn, Hajo. American Military Government. Wash, DC: Inf Jrnl, 1947. 243 p. D802.A2.H6.
- Mee, Charles L., Jr. Meeting at Potsdam. NY: Evans, 1975. 370 p. D734.B4.M4.
- Snell, John L., ed. The Meaning of Yalta. Baton Rouge: LSU, 1956. 239 p. D734.C7.S5.

The American representative on the commission was Major General William S. Key, CG, 45th Infantry Division. See his obituary, <u>New York Times</u> (7 Jan 1959).

WORLD WAR II-Recovery of Hungarian Crown Jewels, 1945

The U.S. 86th Infantry Division recovered the Hungarian crown jewels at the end of World War II. On 4 May 1945 342nd Infantry Regiment's anti-tank company liberated the Austrian town of Mattsee and captured the erstwhile Nazi minister of Hungary, his staff, and the Crown of St Stephen. Captain R.L. Green, Nashville, TN, commanded the anti- tank company. See:

Briggs, Richard C. <u>Black Hawks Over the Danube: The History of the 86th Infantry Division in World</u> <u>War II</u>. Louisville: Western Recorder, 1954. pp. 94-95. #05-86.1945/3.

Horthy, Nicholas. Memoirs. London: Hutchinson, 1956. p. 244. DB950.H6.A3.

U.S. Seventh Army. Headquarters, G-2. "G-2 History: Seventh Army Operations in Europe." n.p. 1945. Pt X. p. 11. #03-7.1945.

According to <u>Order of Battle, United States Army World War II: European Theater of Operations,</u> <u>Divisions</u>, prepared by the Theater Historian (Paris, Dec 1945), p. 311, the commanding officer of the 342nd Infantry was Colonel Pete T. Heffner, Jr., and the commanding general of the 86th Division was Major General Harris M. Melasky. Captain Kalford K. Miazza was Acting Assistant Chief of Staff G-5 at the time of the crown's capture and presumably would have been initially responsible for its disposition.

<u>SINCE 1945</u>

- Gellner, John. "The Hungarian Revolution: A Military Post-Mortem." <u>Marine Corps Gazette</u> (Apr 1958): pp. 52-57. Per.
- Granville, Johanna C. "Soviet Decision Making: A Comparative Analysis of the Interventions in Hungary (1956), Czechoslovakia (1968) and Afghanistan (1979)." PhD dss, Tufts, 1991. 452 p. DK282.G72.
- Kecskemeti, Paul. <u>The Military Reliability of Hungarian Armed Forces</u>. Study RM-2204, Rand Corp, Santa Monica, CA, 1 Jul 1958. 132 p. UA678.H8.K42.
- Perret-Gentil, J. "The Hungarian Army Today." Military Review (Mar 1962): pp. 95-98. Per.
- Ragsdale, Gerald H. "The Hungarian Revolt of 1956: A Case Study of Insurgency." AWC student paper, 1963. 74 p. Arch.
- Rogoff, Natalie, and Pratt, Lois. "Hungary: Military Manpower Potential." Study T-176, ORO, Chevy Chase, MD, May 1952. 9 p. UA829.H9.R63.
- Szent-Miklosy, Istvan. <u>Political Trends in the Hungarian Army, 1945-1956</u>. [Translated from the Hungarian] Santa Monica, CA: RAND, 23 Jul 1957. 78 p. UA678.H8.S9313.
- Takács, Imre. "A New NATO Member's Perspective: Hungary's Army and Homeland Security." In <u>Armies in Homeland Security: American and European Perspectives</u>. Wash, DC: NDU, 2006. pp. 63-85. UA926.A76.
- U.S. Dept of Army. General Staff, G-2. "Capabilities of the Munitions Industry of Hungary." Wash, DC, 5 Aug 1955. 12 p. HD9743.H92.C36.

See also:

-Bibliography on Warsaw Pact in NATO